[Date]
[Legislator Address]
Dear [Senator or Representative Name]:
[Customize this Paragraph - Introduce yourself – state where you live – how bleeding disorders impact your life, what Treatment Center you are treated at, and the importance of the Hemophilia Treatment Center to you specifically.]
Please Support the Hemophilia Program Funding in the State Budget
 
I urge you to express your support to your leadership to (1) keep the Hemophilia Program as a separate line item; (2) maintain it at the current fiscal year amount of $959,000; and (3) keep the distribution of funds, as in previous years, to all seven-state supported hemophilia treatment centers.  We also urge you to specifically oppose the Department of Health’s proposal to shift the funding distribution to a regional approach based on the Pennsylvania HealthChoices five regions.
 
Each year, under the Executive Budget proposal, the hemophilia line item, managed through the Department of Health, amongst other Specialty Care Programs (SCPs), has been distributed through a state procurement process known as a Sole Source (SS) request. The current SCP grants will end on June 30, 2020.
 
Although the SCP line items were not zeroed out in the Governor’s proposed FY 2020-21 state budget, the proposed model for the funding will be shifted to a Request for Application (RFA) using a regional approach based on the Pennsylvania HealthChoices five regions. There will be one grant awarded per region in each condition based RFA. 
 
However, the seven-state supported hemophilia treatment centers (HTCs) in Pennsylvania are only in 3 of the 5 HealthyChoices regions, with 4 HTCs located in Philadelphia.  As proposed, the four HTCs in Philadelphia will be pitted against each other competing for funding.
 
Moreover, with no HTCs in the northwestern and northeastern areas, who is expected to provide comprehensive services comparable to the current HTCs which are part of the federal network?  Hemophilia patients already have doctors and a relationship with one of the HTCs.  Even those patients living outside the counties where the HTCs are located will likely continue to visit the HTC that they currently attend.
 
Therefore, we are asking the General Assembly to keep the Hemophilia Program as a separate line item at the current fiscal year amount of $959,000.  In addition, we request that the funding continue to be distributed, as in previous years, to all seven-state supported hemophilia treatment centers.  We also urge you to specifically oppose the Department of Health’s proposal to shift the funding distribution to regional approach based on the Pennsylvania HealthChoices five regions.
 
It is important to note that 100% of the Hemophilia Program line item goes directly to patient care (i.e., mostly for non-billable nursing and social work services vital for patient care) and it is critical to preserve the existing HTC model for the comprehensive and coordinated care for patients.
 
There are approximately 20,000 patients with hemophilia and thousands more with other inherited bleeding disorders in the U.S.  More than 3,000 reside and receive care in Pennsylvania at seven state supported hemophilia treatment centers, recognized as centers of excellence by the Commonwealth.  The seven Pennsylvania HTCs are:
 
1. The Children’s Hospital of Philadelphia                               
2. St. Christopher’s Hospital for Children
3. Hospital of the University of Pennsylvania                           
4. Penn State Hershey Medical Center
5. Thomas Jefferson University Hospital                                  
6. Lehigh Valley Hospital
7. The Hemophilia Center of Western Pennsylvania
 
The seven Pennsylvania HTCs are critical to the 3,000 Pennsylvanians who receive care at these facilities.  Without this support, Pennsylvania will incur approximately 5x more costs for these citizens, from emergency and inappropriate care via Medicaid and lost tax revenue from those who become unable to remain gainfully employed.  The Hemophilia Program saves Pennsylvania lives and saves Pennsylvania money.
 
Your support for this funding request is critical to the Hemophilia Community in Pennsylvania.  I urge you to express your support to your leadership to (1) keep the Hemophilia Program as a separate line item; (2) maintain it at the current fiscal year amount of $959,000; and (3) keep the distribution of funds, as in previous years, to all seven-state supported hemophilia treatment centers. 
If you need any additional information, please feel free to contact me at [number and/or e-mail here].
Very truly yours,

[YOUR NAME HERE]

